	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 9th April 2018 at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :  Allan Staerck, John Patten, Stuart King, Peter Brook, Clive Greening, Guy Livingston,

                    Julian Hussey, Noel Gregory, louis Brown, Stuart Briggs, John Bandey,Kevin Harte,

                    Gavin Norman, Daragh McLoughlin.               
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :   Ayo Fraser
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :

a/ Letter sent to D/Wilts accepting £1,000 grant offer.

b/ New website. Noel said Charlie English was prepared to look at developing a new website and will

     discuss with Peter Butler the clubs needs.

c/ It was agreed Noel will look at costing new freezer and dishwasher using the D/Wilts grant money

     and then get two quotes to cover remaining fitments required and fitting costs so that secretary

     can apply to RFU for grant to cover half the cost.

d/ Guy said he will organise the rota for summer grass cutting. All taking part will need training. 

e/  Allan and secretary met Chris Burton to assess clubs re-accreditation. Secretary has completed the

     form and with Allan will agree final submission.

4. Correspondence :
	Noel Gregory

Guy Livingston

John Patten

	a/ D/Wilts secretary has offered to meet club to discuss Daragh red card and other club issues.

     Secretary has e-mailed three times with date offers but as yet had no response. 

b/ The RBS meeting to get £750 grant is Monday 16th April. John, Peter and Stuart B.will attend.

     Under the offer the club need a work party in June to carry out work, which is proposed  paint

     cabin, prepare new first aid room and junior pitches. There is also a need to have a community day

     which is suggested be the junior registration day in September.

c/ Club has received from D/Wilts a survey on clubs First Aid cover. There is a club need to risk assess

     clubs cover and Julian suggested another course with St Johns next season.

d/ Ayo’s proposal to purchase 20 ‘caps’ as presentation items for clubs annual players awards each

season at a cost of £270. This agreed to be delivered for the 50th dinner ball.

  
	John Patten

John Patten

	5. Treasurers Report :

Stuart said the bank balance stands at £9132.93 which includes £2320 ball ticket money. He has to pay £1050 for VP lunch food and £434 for junior food. He asked for any outstanding money to be paid before end of April for end of season accounts.

It was agreed for the AGM to be held Friday 8th June in the clubhouse, 7.00 for 7.30pm start.

VP Report :

Peter said donations had finished for season but he has 5 or 6 new VP’s to approach for next season.
	

	7. Fixtures :

Kevin said this weeks game home to Bournemouth 3rds is confirmed. He has questioned the number of bar staff coverage we get and also it was questioned by Noel the lack of cover the juniors had last Saturday for touring teams, as was a problem for Easter Saturday senior game. Allan will discuss with LC at their next meeting and the possibility of club members running the bar.

Team Manager Report :

Guy said the team had a very good performance away to Salisbury getting a losing bonus point. The colts in team performed well unfortunately Mitch Waters received a hip injury that had him in hospital overnight. He did receive excellent help from the Salisbury physio. Ricky Stubbs also came on in last quarter as sub following his long injury.

However he said they were extremely concerned with the lack of players whether the club will have sufficient players to raise a side next season. He proposed the club hold a player meeting before the end of season to discuss their needs and issues and why there isn’t a commitment to play.

	Allan Staerck

Guy Livingston

	Junior Report :

Noel said they entertained a Belgian touring club last Saturday at short notice and received a donation of £450 from their agent, but unfortunately the bar was not open long enough.

They have put on hold the trip to France to later but would still hope to tour next season.

The junior presentation night will be Friday 27th April at 6.00pm.

He is meeting with Morrissons on 19th April to discuss shirt sponsoring next season. There is a concern at the loss of revenue to club if we do not run a sponsors draw that raises £6000 if Morrissons are shirt sponsor. Noel said they could sponsor junior shirts, but a decision will be made after his meeting.

Noel said the U14’s had a great win away to Dorchester 28-20.

Colts : Julian said unfortunately the colts fixtures had all been cancelled but was pleased some of them had stepped up to the first team and performed well.

They have entered a team in the Lytchett 7’s and there is a 10’s tournament  at Whitsun Bank Holiday if anyone could organise.

He and Noel are attending a D/Wilts forum at Salisbury where the Merit Table that has been a disaster this season will be discussed with a possible matrix fixture list next season.
	Noel Gregory

	
	

	10. Social Report :

Gavin said he has payment for 58 tickets for 50th ball and has commitments for 210 tickets. Noel said he would hope to have 50-60 junior parents to commit after their junior meeting.

There is a need to chase up people and start getting payments.

Peter said he is meeting Pete Wyrill to discuss brochure and Stuart B. will discuss with Gavin the drinks for the ball.

Grounds Maintenance :

John asked why the roadside pitch was marked without himself being asked. Noel apologised but said it was done at short notice for touring side.,

12. Core Values :  Ongoing.
13. Club Development : 

a/ Safeguarding    : Noel will ask Joy Pentney, D/Wilts, to talk to Simon Peck.
b/ School Liaison  : Going well and will continue with Tag festival next year.
c/ Coaching           : There is a need for more coaches at all levels. Noel said Jesse Johnson was 

                                      prepared to be junior coaching co-ordinator and will approach Chris Burton to

                                      run a course at club next season.

d/ Publicity            : Stuart said a 50th report went in paper last week and on the 19th April there will

                                      be a 2 page spread with adverts on the club for the 50th anniversary.

e/ Volunteers        : Nothing new.
f/ Dev, Plan            : Ongoing.


	

	
	

	Any Other Business : 

a/ Stuart said he will be e-mailing VP’s to advise them on new data protection act that requires them

     to agree to clubs circular e-mails.

b/ Stuart will also send out a 50th Ball reminder.

c/ Guy asked what the article in B.News was regarding ‘Crabbies’ grant money. This involves buying

     ‘Crabbies’ products and entering club. It is not anything club can apply for.

No further business the meeting closed 9.25pm.  

The next meeting will be Monday May 14th.

Allan Staerck

Chairman.
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


